Level 4 Freyberg House, 2-12 Aitken Street

PO Box 12703. Molesworth Street Wellington, New Zealand Wellington 6144, New Zealand

P +64 (0)4 496 0999 F +64 (0)4 496 0859

E info@defence.govt.nz www.defence.govt.nz



6 December 2016

OC003-2017-4194

Valerie Morse Fvi-request-5028-4b8d048b@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Ms Morse

TRANSFER OF YOUR OFFICIAL INFORMATION REQUEST

Thank you for your email of 29 November 2016, in which you requested, pursuant to the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act):

- All information regarding the decision to cancel the "1,000 soldier march" which was scheduled as part of the NZ Navy 75th birthday events.
- All information regarding the involvement of foreign warships in the Kaikoura earthquake response.

The information you have requested is more closely connected with the work of the New Zealand Defence Force. Accordingly, I am transferring your request to the New Zealand Defence Force in accordance with section 14(b)(ii) of the Act.

Under section 28(3) of the Act you have the right to request the Ombudsman to investigate and review this response.

Yours sincerely

Helene Quilter

Secretary of Defence

New Zealand Defence Force CC:

Defence House WELLINGTON

